Welcome to The Balanced Path Wellness Center!


This letter is to all new Patients of Paul Gerst L.Ac. and The Balanced Path Wellness Center.  The purpose is to answer frequently asked questions, and to prepare you for the road to better health.  This road is not always a smooth one, but with commitment and determination, your goals will most often be achieved.


Services used:  Acupuncture, Neurolink, N.E.T., Diet/Detoxification, Supplements, Light Therapy, and more.  Anything that can affect someone’s energy in a controlled, or treatment setting, may be used as part of your treatment.  This means that other tools such as, body-work, heat therapy, counseling, education, etc., may be employed.  It is always your right to refuse a particular approach, but I encourage you to open yourself to the experience.  Change is required from you if you desire change.


Health and balance are obtained by an understanding of a couple basic principles.  First, a person gets “out of balance” by DOING SOME THING(S) THEY SHOULDN’T BE DOING, NOT DOING SOME THING(S) THEY SHOULD BE DOING, EXTERNAL PATHOGENIC FACTORS (“bugs” and/or parasites), and  CONSTITUTIONAL (genetic) FACTORS.  The first two are the aspects, which YOU control.  Second, certain body functions must be in order before many symptoms will dissipate, namely, digestion/elimination, sleep, and hormonal balance.  This will be part of MY goal as your care giver.  Inevitably, it is YOU that is responsible for reaching your goal for better health.  Health practitioners of any kind are only facilitators, or guides. 


How many visits a patient needs is often different from patient to patient, but in general, if you have more than one complaint and they are chronic (long term), 20-50 visits over the course of a 3-9 month period may be needed.  Some people will need more visits, and occasionally, some patients need only a few visits.  Maintenance visits are highly recommended, and are scheduled one to two visits per month. 

          Results will take longer for some, but for those that stay the course, there is most often some positive change that will occur, and often, complete recovery.

            The Balanced Path Wellness Center and/or Paul Gerst L.Ac. do NOT prescribe medications or herbs nor do they interfere with already Rx’d regimens. Opinions WILL be shared regarding said care but it is the responsibility of the client to inform their Doctor about changes the patient decides to make regarding meds.

Suggestions for Improving Results:

1. Give the treatment a chance.  If you start therapy, follow it to the conclusion.

2. Do not eat large meals or drink stimulants, such as alcohol/coffee within several hours, before or after treatments.  Also avoid heavy lifting and excitement if possible, prior to or immediately following care.

3. Avoid pain relievers before or after visits. (Rx meds must be taken as directed, or Physician should be consulted before changes in meds occur)

4. Regularity in treatments is important to your progress.  Keep all appointments.

5. Monthly maintenance or booster treatments can insure continued healthy living.

FOLLOW THE ROAD TO BETTER HEALTH!
